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  MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL – Dr. Mathew Nelson  
 

 Together at Discovery Elementary we have had a great start to the school 
year!  I would like to extend a “thank you” to the entire Discovery educational  
community for supporting the students and staff through the start of the school 
year.  There is no doubt that Discovery has a great group of students, teachers, and 

families working together for the common good of the students and Discovery as a whole.   
 Speaking of supporting Discovery Elementary, I wanted to mention that BHM Schools will 
have an operating levy question in the upcoming election.  It is time that we rally together to  
support Discovery Elementary and our School District. On Monday, October 7th at 6:30 pm we will 
lead a brief, informal presentation regarding the upcoming operating referendum and HUGE  
impact it will have on Discovery Elementary and the Buffalo Hanover Montrose school District.  
There will also be opportunities to ask questions and Anita Underberg will be on hand with  
ballots for those that want to vote early.  We hope you are able to join us!   
 As we begin another school year together, as a parent it is helpful to know some of the  
larger community service project opportunities and fundraising opportunities for the year.  In  
November, we plan to hold our annual Thanksgiving Food Drive in which we collect food for the 
Buffalo Food Shelf.  In December, we will have collection containers for “noisy” (change) donations 
for Toys for Tots.  Our Read-a-thon, which is our one school fundraiser, will be held in conjunction 
with “I Love to Read” month in February this year.  Our annual Family Fun Night will be held the 
first Friday in March.  This year we will not be participating in Jump Rope for Heart, and moving 
forward we plan to participate as a school on an every other year basis.   
 Wednesday, October 23rd is “Unity Day” and at Discovery Elementary we are encouraging 
all students to wear orange to raise awareness of bullying prevention.  We take great pride in our 
school community and treating each other as a family. In our ongoing efforts to proactively facili-
tate a warm, caring school atmosphere, we have implemented a comprehensive whole-school  
approach to bullying.  The Discovery Community Bully-Free pledge, found below, was  
discussed with all students and signed individually.  
 
 “As a Discovery Elementary student, I pledge to do my part to keep Discovery a bully-free zone.  

I will not allow others to bully me and I agree not to take part in bullying others.  I pledge to 
stand up for others, and to report bullying to a teacher, staff person, or parent.”    

 
 The signed pledges are on display in the trophy case in the main hallway in school to serve 
as an everyday reminder.  This, along with the numerous daily classroom interactions and 
teachable moments, is one example of Discovery being proactive and encouraging responsible and 
respectful behavior.  Please feel free to contact me or stop in if you ever have questions or con-
cerns.   
     “Together We’re Better” 
 
 

 





Community “C” for September-CARE 

DES recognizes students for the month of September  
 the Community C’s-CARE 

Front Row: Blake Forpahl, Kenlie Grams, Sydney Samuelson, Brynn Torkelson, Allie Larson and  
Evelyn Hipple 

Back Row: Stella Hinnenkamp, Norah Reding, Luke Samuelson, Ellie Klemetson and Kennedy Sarvie 
Next month the  Community C’s is COOPERATE 

What: Operating Referendum Information and Absentee Ballot Opportunity 
Where: Discovery Elementary Auditorium 
When:  6:30 pm on Monday, October 7th  

 
 It is time that we rally together to support Discovery Elementary and our School District.  
On Monday, October 7th at 6:30 pm Dr. Nelson will lead a brief, informal presentation regarding the 
upcoming operating referendum and HUGE impact it will have on Discovery Elementary and the  
Buffalo Hanover Montrose school District.  There will also be opportunities to ask questions and 
Anita Underberg will be on hand with ballots for those that want to vote early. We hope you are able 
to join us!                       
     “Together We’re Better!” 



Emergency Test Message—October 10 
 
BHM Schools wants to ensure that we are communicating with parents in the most effec-
tive way possible. On Thursday, October 10, 2019, mid-morning, the district will send 

out a district-wide emergency test message to parents and guardians from our parent 

notification system. You should receive a call, email and text messages (whatever infor-
mation you have on file with your child's school). Especially with the upcoming winter 
months, we want to be sure parents/guardians don't miss any important messages from the 
school or the district about cancellations or delays.  

Remember this is ONLY a TEST and NO action will likely be necessary.  

The weather is getting cooler……….. 
Remember to start digging out those sweatshirts, sweaters and jackets. 

 Make sure your child is dressed appropriately for the cooler  
weather, as they go outside daily for recess.

Scholastic Book Fair coming to DES in November 
                              Nov. 11-15, 2019 
 

   Monday, Nov. 11 Teacher Preview 
   Tuesday, Nov. 12 Student Preview-No Sales 

      Wednesday, Nov. 13 7:30-8:00 a.m.    
Thursday, Nov. 14 7:30-8:00 a.m. 
Thursday, Nov. 14 2:30-6:30 p.m. 

Friday, Nov. 15 7:30-8:00 a.m.

Mark your calendars for the upcoming Thanksgiving Food Drive on November 1st 
 

Your child will bring home a flyer with more details about the upcoming Discovery Thanksgiving Food Drive. 
Discovery students will collect specific food items in the month of November for the Buffalo Food Shelf. 

The students have fun counting the food items and sorting items into bags to be delivered to the recipients, they 
also will include a Thanksgiving coloring sheet  for the families. 

More information will be coming home closer to our Community project. 


